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North Yorks & South Durham Harriers League

Annual General Meeting

Middlesbrough Little Theatre Club, The Avenue, Middlesbrough TS5 6SA
Wednesday 23rd November at 19:30
Agenda

1. Presidents Welcome – Mike formally welcomed all to the meeting.  
Mike Cotton (Middlesbrough + Cleveland Harriers) Andy Ward (Middesbrough Mandale) Andrea Ansell (Middlesbrough + Cleveland Harriers) Sid Rudd (Billingham Marsh House Harriers) Marino Rea (Middlesbrough Mandale) Fiona Wilson (Richmond + Zetland) Tom Baker (Allerton Juniors) Paul Edwards (Billingham Marsh House Harriers)
2. Apologies for absence
Helen Johnston, Adele Blakey, Glen Hilton, Mick Thompson, John Walshaw, Anita Savage, Dave Paver, Louise Baker, Heather Atkinson,
3. Minutes of AGM 2021 – signed as a true copy
4. Matters arising – Item 5 to be discussed at Cross Country Planning meeting following guidance from England Athletics.  All meetings that can be increased have been, up to 6.5k (6.2 to 3 as a average) 
5. Officers’ reports
Track and Field – Marino Rea

There has been numerous issues this season, from no recording team, if I had didn’t have the two ladies that helped out at registration it would have been in more of a mess.

Match 1 was a mixture of on-line entry's and on the night ones, however no club names were taken down so it was not possible to send on to Power of 10, I did ask for anyone's that could be identified but only got a couple so only published local results to the NYSD website. However, I was able to send those off to Power of 10 later in the season.

Match 2 numbers were way down from precious years, which was a help for officials, but field ones were down hugely, for example field for 2 events 2 entrants only!  A breakdown of number can be found on page 2 of this document.

The numbers started to sound alarm bells for me, I attended the cross-country planning meeting to air the issue of numbers and cost.

If this happened across the rest of the planned meetings we would be hugely in defeatist as track fees and first aid came to £400 per match. I was able to shave time off the hire of the track from 4 hours down to 3 so that would mean a reduction in the overall costs to around £350 but this would still mean it would cost around £1,150, I was advised that we could loose one of the July matches which may help, which I did.

However at match 3 numbers had still not raised to even break even, I contacted several of the committee regarding this and explained the loss that would be made, it was agreed to cancel the 5th match, I also cancelled the August meeting as if the numbers could not be made up that month how was it possible to turn it around for the last match.

What could have caused the low numbers
Price per event - Most athletics meetings are pre-paid on line.

Cost to clubs
- All paid by entry, should we calculate cost over season and divide by clubs.

Time of night
- Lots of traffic issues at lights at main junction into the stadium.

Cut-off date - Entries closed at 10am on the day at the last match.

Number of official's - Very low numbers of officials in our area, which causes issues for health and safety of official's and athletes. The regular ones have always supported the league which is much appreciated.

Organisation
- Issues with registration, not many went online, the on-line system has its benefits in seeding, start lists, numbers are pre allocated, results are instantaneously available.

Timetables - Issued 4 weeks before meetings, is a bit tricky to input into the Roster system and there had been teething problems, even when using its extensive set up documents and help desk but once in, data can be reused year after year if timetables stay the same.

Poor communication and some athletes are not aware of the NYSD website and are looking on the NECAA website or its face book equivalent.

No team mangers
Now up-to the athletes to attend, no incentive to clubs

NYDL


Has this become too popular now in our area?



Clashing with NGP
Matches are a week apart, NGP on a Wednesday night NYSD Tuesday night.
	NYSD M1
	NYSD M2
	NYSD M3
	NYSD M4
	MYSD M4
	NYSD M6

	61
	39
	39
	Cancelled
	Cancelled
	Cancelled

	NGP M1
	NGP M2
	NGP M3
	NGP M4
	NGP M5
	NGP M6

	300
	257
	270
	272
	255
	260

	Clubs 28
	Clubs 40
	Clubs 40
	Clubs 27
	Clubs 38
	


Only 3 meetings held out of 6 and does need serious considerations from all clubs – responses from 4th December – only 1 has responded so far.  MCH Committee Meeting 10th so all clubs to bring findings to January 2023.  

Cross Country Report – Sid Rudd

Cross Country 7 league meetings + relay at the end, all went ahead apart from Richmond due to the weather ending in a blizzard and Senior Men’s ended early.  Worst conditions ever seen in a cross country.  Like to thank all clubs and members who hosted and thanks to starters, time keepers and recorders at all meetings and could not take place without these.  Hope to see all again in the coming season

Trophy winners:

Cross Country 

U13Girls
 
Allerton Juniors
U15Girls
 
Darlington Harriers
Senior Women 
Darlington Harriers
U13 Boys

Darlington Harriers
U15 Boys

R+Z Harriers
U17 Men 

R+Z and Billingham Marsh House Harriers
Senior Men 

Hartlepool Burn Road Harriers
Aggregate Trophy 
Darlington Harriers
Road Relays

U13 Girls

Darlington Harriers
U15 Girls

Darlington Harriers
Senior Women
Middlesbrough + Cleveland Harriers 

U13 Boys

Darlington Harriers 
U15 Boys

New Marske Harriers
Senior Mens

R+Z Harriers
Mike agreed with Sid regarding weather and felt the worst ever was at Ricmond which Fiona noted was similar to the North Eastern Champs at Penshaw.  Thanks to Sid for the report

Senior women numbers are increasing over the last few years and continuing this year.  Beverley AC and NEGP have left the league.  We have gained TS Harriers.  
Treasurers Report – Kate Brazukas

Currently have a healthy bank balance due to Cross Country, T+F not viable from 2022 but plans in place for a meeting early 2023.  All clubs to respond to Marino Rea by 4th December regarding NYSD Track and Field Appeal.
6. Election of Officers

a. General Secretary – Andrea Ansell proposed by Fiona and seconded by Andy Ward 
b. Treasurer – Kate Brazukas is willing to re-stand – Proposed by Marino seconded by Fiona Wilson
c. Cross Country Secretary – Sid Rudd – proposed by Mike Cotton and seconded by Paul Edwards 
d. Summer Track & Field Secretary – Marino Rea – Proposed by Fiona Wilson and seconded by Andy Ward
President and Vice President have a year to serve – we do not have to propose currently, due to low numbers attending the AGM we will roll this over for now but we do need to look at a Vice President for 2023/4.
7. Proposals for discussion – 
a. UK Anti-Doping developments – we have to issue we have to issue statement on all entry forms.  We have to issue it.  Can we display on the website.  EA say that we have to show that we have it and it is understood. All clubs to share with their clubs via email/paper communication and to document on club minutes that it has been completed.  Proposed by Fiona Wilson seconded by Paul Edwards.  Andy Ward will find out what has been communicated to all School competitions 
1. T+F will go on the website entry

2. Cross Country will be added to Team Manager declaration sheets
8. Date of Track and Field Planning Meeting 2023 – 1st February 2023.
AGM closed at 20:20
